
CIL Update 

 In July we made a CIL payment to St Hilda’s Church, Ashford for £48,000 

from a CIL Funding grant awarded 2023 towards St Hilda's Church Hall roof 

replacement and solar panels.  We had a lovely emails to say how delighted 

they are. 

 In August we made two CIL payments  

o Littleton Infant School - £16,564.91 awarded towards community 

centred outdoor playground enhancements through the Shepperton 

Local Spending Board (CIL spend) 

o Friends of Kenyngton Manor Park - £40,786.93 towards Kenyngton 

Manor Park MUGA (Multi-Use Games Area) which included new 

tarmac and new lines.  This came from the Sunbury Local CIL 

Spending board total award of ££60,139. 

 We need to hold the Strategic CIL Spending board and the two remaining 

Local CIL Spending Boards for Ashford and Shepperton.  Continued staff 

absence has meant these have not been booked.  The Strategic CIL Board 

will consider the solar canopy at the Eclipse, an application from Surrey CC 

for Local Street Improvements in Lower Sunbury, and one for a cycle repair 

project in Staines town centre. 

 


